
The Village of Richwood is planning a project to install a sidewalk along Veteran’s Way 
and Grove Street from the Richwood Park Memorial to the existing North Union 
Elementary School sidewalk. Construction of this project is currently planned for 
summer of 2021. 
  
In order to construct this project, 0.158 acres of a standard highway easement and 
0.053 acre of temporary right-of-way will be required from Richwood Park 
  
Due to the use of federal funds, the proposed transportation project is subject to the 
requirements of Section 4(f) of the Department of Transportation (DOT) Act of 1966, 
which affords protection to publicly-owned parks, recreation areas, and wildlife and 
waterfowl refuges. Richwood Park is recognized as a Section 4(f) property. Questions 
and/or comments regarding how this project affects Richwood Park must be submitted 
by December 15, 2019. For further information contact: 740-943-3315 telephone. 
 


